Women of St. Joseph Meeting Minutes

February 15, 2018

Welcome: Trish Gaine opened the meeting at 9:35 am.

Opening Prayer was recited by Gloria Knapp

Program: Mike Acheson was sick and unable to come. Will try to reschedule.

Salute to the Cross and to the flag were let by Trish Gaine.

Secretary's Report: The amended minutes were sent Irene but were not included for the January meeting and will be available in March.

Treasurers Report: Pat Orella reviewed the report and the income from the Spaghetti Dinner.

Old Business:

Nominating Committee: Trish asked for volunteer to work on this project as two positions must be filled by April for the position of Vice-President and Secretary. Irene will serve as president, Trish will continue as the coordinator, Paulette will assume the treasurers position. Trish will begin to call potential replacements this week.

Taste of Italy: Paulette gave a report. No one mentioned the change to disposable plates and silverware. The portion sizes were increased for the noodles and the sauce. Carrots and small tomatoes were added to the salad. Several individuals commented on how good the salad was. We used all the sauce and 13 pounds of pasta.

Coffee Hour: Karelene, the coffee hour coordinator, discussed the summer coffee hours. If we feel there is a desire for summer coffee hours we will review and decide. We need helpers for the February, March, April and May Coffee hours. Please sign up at the meetings or you may call Karelene at 360-681-2461. The graduation coffee hour is still under discussion.

New Business:

Bulletin Boards were discussed. WSJ need to find the display that Linda Mitchell made. The board had most of the information we would like on our bulleting board for church ministries. Karelene Olson and Irene Pierro will work on the bulletin board information for the WSJ.

Plant and Rummage Sale April 13-14, 2018: Trish Gaine & Lillian Wood are the co-chairpersons. Trish gave an overview. The set up will be the same as 2017.

Announcements: Jacquelyn Witte term on the pastoral council is ending. She is hoping that one or two of the WSJ women would like to be a part of the council. She would like to see more women involved. The council has two open positions.

Next WSJ Meeting: March 15th, 2018

Next monthly Bazaar meeting: March 7, 2018 in the classroom. (This is a date change.)

Opening prayer for the monthly meeting: Trish Gaine; Closing prayer: Pat Orella; Treats – Carole March.

Closing prayer was prayed by Karelene Olson.

Respectfully Submitted

Paulette Edison